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26 November 2024 
 

Official Information Request No.8140014870 
 (Please quote this in any correspondence) 

 
 
Miran M 
By email – fyi-request-29125-f0840a2d@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Tēnā koe Miran, 
 

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) 
Re: Travis Scott Concert at Eden Park 

 

Thank you for your request dated 9 November 2024. The specific details of your request and 
our response are below. 

I am requesting the following information regarding the Travis Scott Concert at Eden 
Park. 
 
1) Any and all sound reports regarding the concert, including any additional sound 
information (before, during, after concert) 
 
2) Did Eden Park request Auckland Council not to publish the sound reports findings, 
and if so can the email chain be provided, including the emails handing the reports 
over to AC.  
 
3) If Eden Park did break sound limits, what sanctions or consequences did EP face, 
or if they have not been invoked yet, what will they be, to as much detail as possible.  
 

Please find attached information pertaining to your request for noise monitoring undertaken 
for Travis Scott concert held at Eden Park on 30 October 2024. 
 
Due to the size of the attachments, the information can be accessed by using the below 
OneDrive link - 8140014870 - Miran M 
 
You will need to enter your email address to access the information. Please note the link 
expires after 20 working days. We recommend you save the information to your personal 
computer. 
Please also note our verification code for the link sometimes will be treated as junk mail, so 
please check your junk box if you are having trouble receiving the verification code. 
 
Our Licensing and Compliance Department have provided the following information: 
 

mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxx.xxx.xxx.xx
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• Approved noise monitoring report dated on 19 November 2024 completed by 
Marshall Day Acoustics and reviewed by Council’s acoustic consultant as per 
condition 25 of resource consent (LUC60351212). 

• Consulting advice note from Council’s acoustic consultant dated on 19 November 
2024. 

• Emails correspondences between Auckland Council, Eden Park Trust and Marshall 
Day Acoustics dated 20 September 2024, and 4-19 November 2024. 

 
In response to your queries with your request, Licensing and Compliance Department can 
confirm the below; 
 

• Aukland Council’s Environmental Monitoring Unit can confirm Eden Park Trust 
(consent holder of resource consent LUC6035121) did not request Council not to 
release the provided noise monitoring report. 

• If Council identifies any breaches with the resource consent or Auckland Unitary Plan 
standards, appropriate enforcement action would be undertaken. For the Travis Scott 
concert held on 30 October 2024, no breach with the resource consent or Unitary 
Plan was identified. The noise monitoring report dated on 19 November 2024 was 
reviewed by Council’s acoustic consultant. 

 
Decisions relating to the information that is being released to you were made by Sian 
Farrell, Acting Environmental Monitoring Manager, Licensing and Compliance 
Department. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review of this response by the Ombudsman. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
If you have any questions please contact me at elaine.tunai-po@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz or 
contact me on 09 301 0101, quoting LGOIMA No. 8140014870. 

 
 
Ngā mihi 

 
Elaine Tunai-Po 
Privacy & Official Information Business Partner 
Customer Experience and Digital Services 
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